
RCW 41.32.480  Qualifications for retirement.  (1) Any member who 
separates from service after having completed thirty years of 
creditable service may retire upon the approval by the department of 
an application for retirement filed on the prescribed form. Upon 
retirement the member shall receive a retirement allowance consisting 
of an annuity which shall be the actuarial equivalent of his or her 
accumulated contributions at his or her age of retirement and a 
pension as provided in RCW 41.32.497. Effective July 1, 1967, anyone 
then receiving a retirement allowance or a survivor retirement 
allowance under this chapter, based on thirty-five years of creditable 
service, and who has established more than thirty-five years of 
service credit with the retirement system, shall thereafter receive a 
retirement allowance based on the total years of service credit 
established.

(2) Any member who has attained age sixty years, but who has 
completed less than thirty years of creditable service, upon 
separation from service, may retire upon the approval by the 
department of an application for retirement filed on the prescribed 
form. Upon retirement the member shall receive a retirement allowance 
consisting of an annuity which shall be the actuarial equivalent of 
his or her accumulated contributions at his or her age of retirement 
and a pension as provided in RCW 41.32.497.

(3) Any member who has attained age fifty-five years and who has 
completed not less than twenty-five years of creditable service, upon 
separation from service, may retire upon the approval by the 
department of an application for retirement filed on the prescribed 
form. Upon retirement the member shall receive a retirement allowance 
which shall be the actuarial equivalent of his or her accumulated 
contributions at his or her age of retirement and a pension as 
provided in RCW 41.32.497. An individual who has retired pursuant to 
this subsection, on or after July 1, 1969, shall not suffer an 
actuarial reduction in his or her retirement allowance, except as the 
allowance may be actuarially reduced pursuant to the options contained 
in RCW 41.32.530. The chapter 193, Laws of 1974 ex. sess. amendment to 
this section shall be retroactive to July 1, 1969.  [1997 c 254 § 4; 
1991 c 35 § 53; 1974 ex.s. c 193 § 2; 1972 ex.s. c 147 § 1; 1970 ex.s. 
c 35 § 2; 1969 ex.s. c 150 § 14; 1967 c 151 § 1; 1955 c 274 § 21; 1947 
c 80 § 48; Rem. Supp. 1947 § 4995-67. Prior: 1941 c 97 § 7, part; 1939 
c 86 § 7, part; 1937 c 221 § 8, part; 1931 c 115 § 7, part; 1923 c 187 
§ 17, part; Rem. Supp. 1941 § 4995-8, part.]

Intent—Construction—Application—1997 c 254: See notes following 
RCW 41.26.490.

Intent—1991 c 35: See note following RCW 41.26.005.
Emergency—Severability—1974 ex.s. c 193: See notes following RCW 

41.32.310.
Effective date—1972 ex.s. c 147: "The effective date of this 

1972 amendatory act shall be July 1, 1972." [1972 ex.s. c 147 § 9.]
Severability—1972 ex.s. c 147: "If any provision of this 1972 

amendatory act, or its application to any person or circumstance is 
held invalid, the remainder of the act, or the application of the 
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provision to other persons or circumstances is not affected." [1972 
ex.s. c 147 § 10.]

Effective date—1970 ex.s. c 35: "The provisions of sections 1 
through 5 and 7 of this 1970 amendatory act shall take effect on July 
1, 1970; the provisions of section 6 of this 1970 amendatory act shall 
be effective on the date chapter 223, Laws of 1969 ex. sess. becomes 
effective [July 1, 1970], at which time section 5 of this 1970 
amendatory act shall be void and of no effect." [1970 ex.s. c 35 § 8.]

Severability—1970 ex.s. c 35: "If any provision of this 1970 
amendatory act, or its application to any person or circumstance is 
held invalid, the remainder of the act, or the application of the 
provision to other persons or circumstances is not affected." [1970 
ex.s. c 35 § 9.]

Effective date—1969 ex.s. c 150: See note following RCW 
41.50.200.

Effective date—1967 c 151: "This act shall become effective on 
July 1, 1967." [1967 c 151 § 9.]

Severability—1967 c 151: "If any provision of this act or its 
application to any person or circumstance is held invalid, the 
remainder of the act or the application of the provision to other 
persons or circumstances shall not be affected." [1967 c 151 § 8.]
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